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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Pima County Board of Supervisors 
FROM: Claire L. Zucker, Director, Pima County Cooperative Extension 
Re:  Pima Extension Advisory Board Membership 
DATE:  July 8, 2024 
 
Please find the attached Membership Transmittal Forms for the following changes to our Pima County 
Cooperative Extension Advisory Board. Alana Mozar has resigned, and we are requesting that she be 
replaced by Maria Messenger. Ms. Messenger is the Family Resource Center Program Manager for the  
United Way of Tucson and Southern Arizona and will help support Pima Extension’s health 
programming. In addition, we are seeking re-appointment for four of our members, Justin Byrd, Amanda 
Ruboyianes, Jaqueline Bruhn, and Micaela McGibbon. Jacqueline has also agreed to be our chair for the 
next term because our current chair Rick Frye is stepping down per our Bylaws’ requirement that chairs 
only serve two consecutive 2-year terms.   
 
Resignations 
Alana Mozar, Board service: January 2022 - present 
 
Appointments 
Maria Messenger, New appointment term: present – June 20, 2026 
 
Re-appointments  
Justin Byrd, Original appointment: December 2022, Reappointment term: present – June 30, 2026 
Micaela K. McGibbon, Original appointment: 2005, Reappointment term: present – June 30, 2026 
Jacqueline Bruhn, Original appointment: December 2022, Reappointment term: present – June 30, 2026 
Amanda Ruboyianes, Original appointment: March 2022, Reappointment term: present – June 30, 2026 
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